
 
CITIZEN’S POLICE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE (CPOC) 

Tuesday, May 15, 2018 
7:30 p.m. 

Room 102, Village Hall 
 

Minutes 
 

Present: CPOC: Robert Becker,  James Downing, Tanya Ford, Josh Luttig,  John Nowicki 
 Absent: Pickrell 
 Police Department:  Acting Chief of Police Reynolds 

Village Staff: Director of Human Resources, Assistant Village Manager Julia Scott-
Valdez, HR Generalist Sue Kornatowski  

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:31 p.m. 
 
Roll Call was taken. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
There was a motion to approve the March 20, 2018 minutes. The motion to approve minutes was 
proposed by Committee Member Nowicki, seconded by Committee Member Becker. Ayes: All, Nays: 
None.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
Acting Police Chief Reynolds gave an update on personnel hiring.  In service training was completed.  
Taser training was on hold during in-service training but by August will be complete at the shift level 
and all by the end of the year.    Committee member Downing has about morale.  Acting Chief of 
Police Reynolds stated that staffing is up and we are moving in the right direction.  Committee 
member Ford asked if there has been an uptick in crime with the nice weather.  Acting Chief of Police 
Reynolds stated that there has not been but we are prepared and we have increased foot patrols.   
 
Director Scott-Valdez informed the committee that there are five spots reserved for the next 
academy which starts in September.  The civilian staff is getting established as well.  Committee 
Member Downing asked about the rewrite which Director Scott-Valdez will bring back to the next 
meeting.  Director Scott-Valdez also notified the committee that they will need to complete the on-
line Open Meetings Act training.  We will supply the link for the training. 
 
There was a discussion on who should be the next Citizen Police Oversight Committee Chair.  
Committee Member Ford was nominated by Committee Member Luttig and seconded by Committee 
Member Downing.   
 
There was a motion by Committee Member Nowicki seconded by Committee Member Luttig to go 
into Executive Session. Ayes: All, Nays: None.  The meeting adjourned to Executive Session at 7:57 
p.m. 
 
There was a motion to adjourn by Committee Member Nowicki, seconded by Committee Member 
Luttig to adjourn. 
 
The CPOC meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m. 


